
SOUTH COLBY PTSO General Meeting 
September 10, 2019 
South Colby Library 

ATTENDING:  Rikki Christensen, Amanda Anderson, Kyle Stone, Lisa Stone, Tori 
Smith, Janelle Hoffman, Julie Pyatt, Beth Miller, Jena Freeman, Marcy Martin, 
Meghan Edwards, Courtney Vetter, Elise Kenny 

CALL TO ORDER 
Rikki called the meeting to order at 7:04pm.  She welcomed all at the meeting and 

attending via Facebook live.  Introductions were made. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
  The May 2019 minutes were available to review.  Beth motioned to approve the 

minutes.  Second by Jenna.  Minutes were approved by vote. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The past month’s Treasurer’s Report was made by Rikki.             . 

Account activity this month included: Welcome Back Night.  We also discussed the 
carryover account being changed to “Library/Media” account.                                             

The report and this past month’s activity is available for review. 

PROPOSALS/NEWS: 
Calendars and fundraising flyers will go out in Friday Folder. 

OLD BUSINESS 
Welcome Back Night was successful. We received a lot of volunteer forms.  Only 

complaint is that we ran out of cookies too soon.   

Tears & Cheers as well as new parent orientations went well.  We will be alerted when 
there are new students to our school so that we can meet with them. 

ONGOING  BUSINESS 
The District adapted a new curriculum so new materials were needed.  Instead of $15/
student we were able to get some materials from the dollar store instead and were able 
to bring the total down to $2/student.  Leftover $ from last years budget will go to fund 

this.  We will volunteer to help prep the materials for the teachers.  

Spirit Wear forms will be out 1st week of Oct. We looked over the new design and spoke 
about cold weather gear options.  The magnets and stickers are done and available for 
purchase on our website. Sticker $5, Magnet $10. We will have these out for purchase 

at all our events too.  



Fundraising: 
The Community Sponsorship Program is going well.  We’ve raised $3,000.00 so far.  

The T-shirts for all 330 students will cost about $2,000.00.  Our goal is $7,000.00 raised 
so we can have $5,000.00 for our budget.  Teachers will fill out rosters for their students 

sizes.  Every single student gets a t-shirt, no cost to them.  We discussed ordering 
sample sizes to help teachers accurately fill out forms.   

NEW BUSINESS 
The school’s binding machine is broken.  The teachers did use it and need another one, 
which we will purchase for them.  There is a good one on Amazon for $50 and $500 in 
our Tech Fund that can be used toward it. We unanimously approved this purchase.  

Parent Night Out Fundraiser - 9/27/19 - it helps fund 5th grade camp in January which 
costs $250/student.  Tickets for Parent Night Out are available now on our website.  

Oct. Movie Night - 10/25/19 - will be Aladdin.  There will be pumpkin painting for $5/
pumpkin.  The movie is still $5/family.  There will be a meal deal available of hot dog 

and chips.  

One family donated $1,000.00 to be used for PE and dietary/well being education. They 
have met with Mrs. Chase and decided how this will be spent.  Mrs. Chase will be in 

charge of those purchases. We thank the family greatly for giving to our school! 

SCHOOL REPORT 
Student Council has officers and will be holding elections for class representatives.  

Their first meeting is in Oct. 

OPEN THE FLOOR 
No Comments 

CLOSE MEETING 
With no further business, Courtney moved to close the meeting.  Second by  Kyle.  

Meeting was closed at 7:52 pm by Rikki. 

NEXT MEETING: 
October 8, 2019  

South Colby Library 7pm 


